
 

 

Castlegar Ladies’ Morning Golf Club 
 

Tuesday, October 20, 2020 
 
Present:  Candice Bomak, Marillee Campeau Gwen Cargill, Cherri Carlson, Verna 
Chernoff, Roxanne DeBlois Sally DeRosa, Wendy Eggleton, Susan Evans, Cindy 
Gustafson, Genevieve Jackson, Terry Latremouille, Fae Lee, Linda Moorey, Mary 
Picard, Bev Poole, Gayle Poznikoff, Sue Runions, Maureen Salekin, Gwen Surgenor, 
Linda Tamblyn, Maureen Wallace, Judy Wayling, Lyn Wilgosh 
 
1. Welcome   

Linda Tamblyn welcomed the members and called meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.  
Linda commented that this had been an interesting year.  The meeting was 
paperless due to Covid precautions. 
 

 
2. Fall 2019 minutes adopted (Terry Latremouille, Linda Moorey)  Carried 
 
3. Treasurer’s Report 

Wendy Eggleton explained the report, which is available on the bulletin board and 
on a link at the meetings page of the Castlegar Ladies’ Golf website, 
www.bcgazone1.org/castlegar/meetings/ 
The nets were just under $1300.00  
The engraving for the club championship is still to be paid. 
$125 was donated to the Ladies’ Club Championship and to prizes for the Canada 
Day golf. 
This year there were 26 members. 
Treasurer’s report adopted (Gwen Cargill,  Gwen Surgenor)  Carried 

 
4. Old Business 

The Ladies’ Two Ball tournament and the BC Zones were both cancelled. 
The BC Zones will probably take place next year.  There are not usually more than 
50 participants, so the numbers would be appropriate.  The putting routine and the 
entertainment may have to be altered if Covid restrictions are still in place. 
 

 
5. Club Update from Pat Biln 

Craig Stocker, the course superintendent, will retire at the end of February. 
Those present thanked Craig for his many years of service. 
Linda asked whether there would be work done to upgrade #14 red tee box and 
whether the bubble on #13 red tee box would be fixed. 
The target nets are well used. 
Pat thanked the members present for a great season despite the Covid 
restrictions. 
Pat thanked Linda for arranging Ladies Day. 



 

 

Pat thanked Susan Evans for maintaining the washrooms in the clubhouse.  
Without her help the washrooms may not have opened for the season. 
The bottom line for the Castlegar Golf Club is the best ever.   
There were many visitors this year, particularly from the Okanagan. 
The executive plans to spend approximately 15,000.00 to 200,000.00 before next 
season. 
The cart fleet will increase by 4 carts, with a purchase of 10 new carts. 
A new mower will cost approximately $85,000.00  
Decking on the clubhouse needs to be replaced. 
There will be a 2% increase in membership rates next year. 
There may be some changes to Ladies’ Night in order to make the distribution of 
prizes more equitable.  Perhaps both competitive and non-competitive categories 
will be arranged. 
Every member is supposed to join Golf Canada.  Next year the stroke holes will 
change. 
Membership was 383 in 2019.  This year the membership was close to 420. 
Brian Boyes was awarded the Jack McLaughlin Junior Golf Leader by the PGA of 
BC. 

 
 
6. Announcement of winners and prizes 

Linda Tamblyn presented prizes.  List of winners is available on the bulletin board 
and on the website http://bcgazone1.org/castlegar/meeting-october-20/ 
 

 
7. Thank you 

Those present thanked Linda for keeping the Ladies’ Golf Club going throughout 
the Covid pandemic and for setting up the website which allows easy sign up, 
setting tee times and posting of winners for Tuesday mornings, 
http://bcgazone1.org/castlegar/schedule/ 
  

 
8. Meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Cindy Gustafson. 


